
CHAPLIN HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION 

ANNUAL REPORT 

 

for July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010 

 

During 2009-2010  the HDC held four regular business meetings and conducted one  

public hearing.   In its capacity as a Certified Government Agency the HDC continued to 

discuss restoration of the chimney adjacent to the Chaplin Post Office, the town’s oldest 

structure and applied for and received a grant from Connecticut Trust for Historical 

Preservation and the Connecticut Commission on Culture and Tourism  to research 

restoration of the Ross Library structure.      

There were no changes to the membership of the HDC: Jean Givens, Marvin Cox,  Katie 

Lynch, John Meyer, and Kitty LeShay served as regular members;    Carl Lindquist, 

Cathy Smith, and Warren Church served as alternate members.   

Jean Givens was elected Chair, Marvin R. Cox vice-chair, and Katie Lynch, secretary at 

the HDCs annual meeting.  All will serve one-year terms 

HDC meetings are scheduled four times a year.  Business meetings also follow public 

hearings, dates and times for which are published in the Willimantic Chronicle and posted 

at the Chaplin Town Halll 

 Jean A. Givens 

Chair 

Chaplin HDC 

Nov. 8, 2010 

 


